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Letter No. S-16/DG/JID/11

TO:

Madam Counselor ANA PASTORINO


Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on Existing Mechanisms for Disaster Prevention and Response and Humanitarian Assistance among Member States

FROM:

Colonel, U.S. Army



Sub-Secretary for Advisory Services 



Inter-American Defense Board

SUBJECT:
Apprising the Chair of the humanitarian assistance activities of the Inter-American Defense Board in response to natural disasters


Distinguished Madam Chair, please accept the warmest greetings from Division General Juárez Aparecido de Paula Cunha, Director General of the IADB, and myself. 


The Inter-American Defense Board has been conducting activities in response to natural disasters since 1975, in the form of studies, active participation in seminars, discussion forums, exercises, and international conferences, and reporting to the delegates of both the OAS and the IADB on developments in real time, as well as the lessons learned.


With the new organizational structure of the Board, established in 2006, we have the NATURAL DISASTERS SECTION charged with follow-up, through the Situation Room organized for that purpose, on the impact of the various natural phenomena that affect the Hemisphere, within our sphere of competence, which is military, seeking at all times to establish the necessary coordination with civilian organizations involved in this area.


The Inter-American Defense Board, being an OAS body, received the mandate issued in resolution AG/RES. 2631 (XLI-O/11), adopted at the fourth plenary session, on June 7, 2011, which includes the following operative paragraph:


“To request the IADB, in accordance with its Statute, to draw up, taking into account existing mechanisms and bodies at the multilateral, regional, and subregional levels, and to present to the CSH, before the next regular session of the General Assembly, a plan for improving advice and guidance to the inter-American system for bolstering hemispheric capacity for response to disasters, where appropriate.”


To that end, the Board is conducting a series of measures that include establishing contact with civilian and military organizations, including the IACNDR, PAHO, CEPREDENAC, USAID, UNASUR, the Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas, the Conference of American Armies, the Inter-American Naval Conference, and others, in order to exchange impressions and information on the activities of each body, as regards humanitarian assistance in the event of natural disasters, at working group meetings and through exercises.


In the communications sent by the OAS to the Board, we have learned of the activities of the working group you ably chair, which we consider of great interest in terms of potential coordination between the Board and your organization.


For these reasons, we request that you consider allowing one or two representatives of this Board to participate in your meetings, so that we may inform you in more detail of our activities in this field, and so that we may familiarize ourselves with your endeavors.



Hoping for a favorable response, I offer you my highest regards.


Respectfully,


Colonel MATTHEW ANDERSON, U.S. Army


Sub-Secretary for Advisory Services


Inter-American Defense Board
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